WHITLEY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT
May 9, 2012
The Whitley County Redevelopment Commission met Tuesday May 9, 2012 in the EDC Conference Room located in the Whitley County Government Center.  In attendance were Bill Overdeer, Mike Schrader, George Schrumpf, Alan Tio, Brooks Langeloh, Frank Kessler, Jim Argerbright Andy Boxberger and Jim Breckler.  The minutes were recorded by Auditor Jen McGuire.
IN THE MATTER OF MINUTES:  Minutes from the May 1, 2012 meeting were reviewed a  change needed made in the attendance that both Frank Kessler and Jim Argerbright were present at the May 1, 2012 meeting. A motion to approve with the changes was made by Schrader, seconded by Kessler and carried with a 4/0 vote, Argerbright was not here yet. No claims paid since last meeting.  

IN THE MATTER OF GATEWAY PARK:  Discussion continues on the work to be done at Gateway Park.  Work on the utility relocations are now being done with Nispco and CenturyLink.  CenturyLink is redoing the fiber optic lines running through the park.  With the changes to the designs the force main and gas mains will not have to be moved or lowered.  Different options on the design are still in question between Jim Breckler at Engineering Design and Micheal Barton at the Highway.  A meeting will be scheduled next week at the park to determine what action will be done at the different stages of the upgrade to Gateway Park.  Andy Boxberger is working on the liability releases from the utility companies before the work starts.

IN THE MATTER OF SHORT TERM INCENTIVE:  A request for a short term incentive for a start up cost was requested by Impact CNC in the amount of $150,000.  The loan will be for ninety days until the funding is complete from the Federal and State grants that have already been requested.  A motion by Kessler for a Short Term Incentive for ninety days and show proof of the reimbursement cost by Impact CNC was made, seconded by Schrumpf and carried with a 5/0 vote.

IN OTHER MATTERS: USSI not ready to proceed with the use of Rail connect for a testing site at this time.  More information needs to be gathered on the testing and feasibility of taking the testing of premises for the hyper spike.  The Redevelopment Commission want to revisit the TIF layers and show future planning along the Highway #30 corridor and the changes since originally done.
There being no further business or public comment, the meeting was adjourned.
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